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  All boys are required to wear full winter uniform including blazers 
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Second-Hand Rose 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Final Reminder 
 

29 August 2014 
 

We would be most grateful if you could send 
the following in this week 
- Old/previously loved clothes 
- Accessories ς shoes etc 
- /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǿŜŀǊ 
- Table cloths 
- Sheets, pillows and pillowcases, duvet 

covers, duvet inters, quilts and blankets 
- Towels 
- Working appliances 
- Crockery, cutlery and other kitchen items   
 

Drop off points:  
Outside Eden Road office or outside Neville 
.ǊƛƴƪΩǎ office (Newlands Road) 

 

Our Cross Country Team 

FROM THE HEADMASTERôS DESK 
 

ï MICHAEL HOSTY  
 

THANK YOU TO: 
 

V All those who supported us at the rugby last 
Saturday against SACS. 

V The dads who joined their lads in the cycle 
at Elgin on Sunday. 

V Everyone who came along to watch the 
Grade 7 House Plays on Thursday. 

 

POSITIVE PARENTING: LIVING VICARIOUSLY 
THROUGH OUR CHILDREN 
 

Ò We parents take great pride in our children. 
When they succeed it makes us happier 
ǘƘŀƴ ƛŦ ǿŜΩŘ ŘƻƴŜ ƛǘ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΦ  

Ò .ǳǘ ƛŦ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƻǾŜǊƭȅ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǾŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
their lives, it can get hard to see where they 
end and we begin. When our children 
become extensions of us, we may see them 
as ƻǳǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ŎƘŀƴŎŜΦ {ǳŘŘŜƴƭȅ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƳΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǳǎΦ 

Ò We confuse their happiness with ours.  
 

One-to-One 
 

Thank you for all the wonderful contributions to 
One-to-One.  Just over a week to go until the big 
day.  It is not too late to contribute if you haven't 
already done so.   
 

We will be packing from Monday to Friday next 
week. If you have an hour or so to spare, from 
07.30, pop along to the Eden Rd Hall.   

 

Family News 
 

Our condolences to 
Thomas Saul (2J) whose 
maternal grandfather 
passed away on Tuesday. 
Our thoughts and prayers 
are with him and his 
family at this time.  

WPPS Breakfast Club 
 

TOPIC - PREVENTING BULLYING 
 

We invite you to attend the WPPS Breakfast Club 
meeting on 14 August from 07.45 ς 08.45 in the 
Centenary Pavilion. 
 

Please RSVP Kudzai email: 
ndhlala@wpps.org.za or call 
021 7618074 by Monday 11 August. 
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WPPS Second-Hand Shop 
 
The shop is open on Fridays from 13.30 ς 14.30. 
 
Blazer buttons are available at R5.00 each. 
 

All money raised from your donation of second-hand uniform 
items goes towards the WPPS Bursary Fund. 
 

Contact Yumna Sonday 0833913280 or Rachel May 0827821579. 

Eden Road Notes 
 
One-to-One 
Lists with ideas of what to contribute are up. 
Boxes for donations are in place as follows: 
Pre-Primary ς in the classrooms 
Grade 1 ς outside the office 
Grade 2 ς in the library 
 
REMINDERS 
Tues 12  Grade 2 Days of the Dinosaurs Outing 

Chaplainôs Corner 

 
 
 
For to set the mind on the flesh is death, but to set the mind on 
the spirit is life and peace. 
 

Romans 8:6 
 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ ς All welcome 
 

Tuesdays from 07.45 ς 08.30 in Eden Rd Staff Room 
 

Send prayer requests or get reminders to: 
Grades 3 to 7: Julien Rumbelow julien@castlerock.co.za 
Grades R to 2: Kath Malan jkmalan@webafrica.org.za  
 

Wednesday Chapel Services  
 

We invite Grade 4 parents to attend the Chapel service on 
Wednesday 13 August in the Stansbury Hall at 07.45. Please join 
us. 
 

Thought for the Week 
 
ά¢Ǌȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ Ǌŀƛƴōƻǿ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜΩǎ ŎƭƻǳŘΦέ 
 
American author and poet Maya Angelou (1928-2014) 

Do you want to promote your business? 
 
We can offer our parentsΩ businesses a great opportunity to 
grow, inform and advertise. 
 
If this notice grabs your interest, and you want to know how to 
get involved, please contact Caron Perrott, WPPS Marketing 
Manager by either email marketing@wpps.org.za  
Phone 021 761 8074 or pop in to see her at the Newlands Road 
office. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BLISTERS FOR BREAD 
 
Historically, WPPS has participated in a separate Blisters for 
Bread event to raise funds for The Peninsula School Feeding 
Association.  
 
hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ .ƭƛǎǘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ 
Bread event is a campaign to encourage schools to mobilise their 
learners to enter the 5km or 10km walk on the day. The school 
with the most combined entries will be presented with a R5 000 
cash prize, as well as the opportunity to select and feed an 
underprivileged school supported by PSFA and Lucky Star. As 
such, we are encouraging boys and parents to participate in this 
event on Sunday 24 August. The entry fee for Blisters for Bread is 
R50, which will feed 25 hungry school children for an entire day.  
 
Boys have each been given an entry form and flyer, should they 
wish to participate. Extra entry forms are also available from 
each of the school offices. 
 
To enter online or download a copy of the entry form visit 
psfa.org.za . Please note that group and manual entries close on 
9 August and online entries on 17 August. The school will 
handle NO money, please do not send entry forms and money to 
school. 
 
Parents will be responsible for getting boys to and from the 
event. Boys are to wear WPPS sports kit to show that they 
represent our school. 
 
If you have any queries, please email Simone Becker, 
becker@wpps.org.za 

 
We hope you will be able to join us in making this a successful 
day for WPPS, as well as The Peninsula School Feeding 
Association. 

mailto:jkmalan@webafrica.org.za
mailto:marketing@wpps.org.za
http://www.psfa.org.za/
mailto:becker@wpps.org.za
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On Thursday the 1
st
 hockey team departed for Kwa-Zulu Natal to 

take part in the annual Hilton College and Michaelhouse Prep 
Schools Festivals.  
 

We arrived safely and enjoyed a run on the beach and an 
enjoyable lunch, before heading off for our first game against 
Thomas More, based in Kloof. It was a hard-fought match, with 
the end result being a 1-1 draw. We went off with our hosts that 
evening, returning in the morning to support the start of their 
sports day. The rest of the morning was spent playing golf at 
Emberton Golf Club. 
 

Friday afternoon was to be a tough game against Cordwalles. We 
played well, though unfortunately they got the better of us, and 
we lost the game by a single goal. We returned to Cordwalles for 
a braai, before heading off with our hosts for the evening. 
 

The Saturday morning was the start of a very busy day at Hilton 
College. We played eight games, winning three, losing two, and 
drawing three. These games varied between astro, grass and 
indoor surfaces, and were a great learning curve for many of our 
boys. We then made our way to our accommodation at the 
Midmar Dam Chalets. 
 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΩǎ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǘ aƛŎƘŀŜƭƘƻǳǎŜ. We had a very 
successful day, winning three games and drawing two. A very 
enjoyable final team dinner was had at the local Spur, before 
returning to Midmar for the final night. 
 

I would like to say well done to all the boys on their effort over 
the four days, and a big thank you to Mr Wells and Mr Jones for 
making this a very memorable tour. 
 

Ryan Stoddart 
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Oak Valley ï Elgin ï 3 August 2014 
 

The dads and lads took a brave step this year and decided on a venue change for the dads and lads all-grades cycle.  We had fought with the 
baboons in Tokai one too many times and it was felt that it was best to try something a little different.  Mostly for the sanity of the moms who 
ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŦƛƎƘǘ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǊŀǳŘŜǊǎ ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ 
 

¢ƘŀƴƪŦǳƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ƻǇǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǊŜŀǎƻƴŀōƭŜ ǇǊƻȄƛƳƛǘȅ ƻŦ /ŀǇŜ ¢ƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ hŀƪ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ ŀǎ ǘƘe venue for this 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǊƛŘŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƳŀƧƻǊ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǿŀǎ Ƴȅ Ŝntire lack of organization and the short amount of time between the return to term 
and the ride.  The notice of the event went out on the Monday before the ride and I sat worrying that we would have virtually no one able to 
make it.  Well, I could not have been more overwhelmed.  The envelopes trickled in initially but within three days there were at least 70 names 
on the list, far more than expected. 
 

Even better was the fact that the predicted rain started to disappear, and the worst thing we would have to face would be a strong north-
wester and a little bit of mud on the trail.  Oak Valley has become one of the mountain bike meccas of the area with its well-groomed single 
track and its varied route options, suitable for all levels of cyclists.  We had the green and red routes at our disposal, with the green route at 
13kms being perfect for the younger kids (and less fit dads) and the red route providing a challenge for some of the older boys. 
 

We arrived bright and early on Sunday morning with the dads all arriving well within time to make those last minute adjustments to tyres, 
saddles, gears and brakes.   
 

We were soon out on the trail with each dad trailing behind his boy making sure he could keep up, and assisting over some of the A-frame 
fence ramps.  Strict instruction had been given to the boys to walk over the ramps to ensure there would be no visits to the Somerset West 
emergency room with broken collarbones and dislocated shoulders.  I was more worried about the dads than the boys. 
 

The beautiful single-track trails of the green route took the group along the river, in between the oaks, and then up through the grasslands and 
the open farm dams before slowly winding back down along the vineyards.  There was a strong wind blowing, but the skies were mostly blue 
and the views of the Groenlandberg were magnificent.  There was quite a lot of mud to negotiate down by the vineyards, but what would a 
dads and lads cycle ride be without a bit of mud? The boys wore their mud like a badge of honour. 
 

After an hour-and-a-half the bulk of the cyclists were back in the parking lot and the next stop was for boerewors rolls at Eikenhof Farm, home 
to old boy Alastair Moodie, who had kindly offered to host ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ŎǊƻǿŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǊƳΦ  9ǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ άōŀƴǘŜǊǎέ ǿŜǊŜ ǘǳŎƪƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƛǘŜ 
refined carbohydrates as we all made short work of the boerie rolls.  It was a very fitting end to an extremely successful dads and lads event. 
 

A very big thanks to Karen Jenkins for all the admin in the office, John and Chris de Bruyn for the catering, and a special thanks to the Moodie 
and Mommsen families for providing us with the best possible venue for our boerie rolls.  We all behaved ourselves impeccably to have as 
much chance as possible to use the same venue next year. 
 

For those who want to see a few moving pictures with a bit of funky music you can find the video at: https://vimeo.com/102641274 
 

¦ƴǘƛƭ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƛƳŜΣ aƛƪŜΧ 

 

https://vimeo.com/102641274
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